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Dear Legislature:  

 

I am a resident of Multnomah County OR where I was born and have lived my entire 

71 years. I am married to a gun enthusiast for over 40 years.  

 

I have followed Measure 114 and voted for it.  I am saddened that outside forces are 

"influencing" politicians and judges in states across the nation.  They should have no 

voice in our politics.  Since they were allowed to do so, it has delayed the 

implementation of this measure.  Now that the bill has been proven to be 

Constitutional and can be implemented HB 3075-1 helps clarify information on the 

law.   

 

Please don't delay any longer.  People around the state are dying from the 

mishandling or misuse of guns.  Changing the wait time to a more realistic timeline 

and not giving someone who shouldn't have a gun will prevent more gun violence.   

Assault rifles are not necessary for anyone.  You can't hunt with one. We don't need 

one to protect our homes from invasion.  They have been used to cause death and 

destruction to innocent people.  They have been used by children underage when not 

secured.  Over sized magazines are equally unnecessary.  Where is the threat that 

you need more than 10 bullets?  How bad of a shot are you that you need over 10 

bullets?  If you are that inept you should not be allowed to handle a gun let alone own 

one.  

 

Please pass this important legislation for the protection and benefit of Oregonians 

and visitors.  

 

Please don't let out of state money counter the wishes of Oregon Residents.  

 

Respectfully,  

Amy E Peterson  

Portland, OR  

 


